
Local Union No. 1245
International Brotherhood of

Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO
P.O. Box 4790
Walnut Creek, California 94596

Effective April 24, 1988, the Company plans on consolidating the
Marysville Gas Load Center with the Sacramento Gas Load Center. As a result,
the Company proposes the following pursuant to Sections 205.19 and 206.12 of the
Physical Agreement:

1. The following employees and their classifications will be
relocated from the Marysville Gas Load Center to the Sacramento
Gas Load Center:

P. T. Sullivan
M. L. Routon
M. H. Swanson

Pressure Operator
Pressure Operator
Pressure Operator

2. The above employees will be considered to be headquartered within
the Colgate Division bidding unit in the application of Subsection
205.5 (d) for a period of one year following their report date to
Sacramento.

3. The above employees were provided their Section 206.9 rights in
December, 1987.

4. The above employees who move their household as a result of this
relocation and otherwise qualify for the moving allowance as
described in Section 206.8 of the Physical Agreement, will be
reimbursed in accordance with those provisions, with the
understanding that an employee experiencing a move need not
relocate within a commutable distance. However, the move must
relocate the employee reasonably closer to the new headquarters.



Local Union No. 1245, IBEW
Rl-88-~4-PGE

5. The remaining Pressure Operator, L. Rochholz, will be provided
Lack of Work Title 206 rights in accordance with the provisions of
the Agreement. In addition, Mr. Rochholz will have 206.9(a)
rights to the Sacramento Gas Load Center. In the event Mr.
Rochholz is required to relocate to a headquarters other than
Marysville or Sacramento, which is beyond a commutable distance
from his current residence, he will be further entitled to the
provisions outlined in Pre-Review Committee Decision 1170
(attached).

6. The Relief Pressure Operators at the Sacramento Gas Load Center,
when not relieving other Operators, will be utilized to provide
office clerical assistance and to provide Field Metermen relief.
However, Company intends that they will only be used for relief of
the Field Metermen positions headquartered at the Sacramento Gas
Load Center except in emergency or unusual conditions.

It is our understanding that this has been reviewed with Union Business
Representatives Ed Fortier and Wayne Greer.

If you 'are in accord with the foregoing and agree thereto, please so
indicate in the space provided below and return one executed copy of this letter
to the Company.

PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY

BY~
Manager of

The Union is in accord with the foregoing and agrees thereto as of the
date hereof.

LOCAL UNION NO. 1245, INTERNATIONAL
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